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Reissert Compound Studies : a Phthalazine Reissert Compound1 
By FRANK D. POPP and JOHN M. WEFER 

(DePart?ne?zt of Cliemistvy, Clavkson College of Tech izology, Potsdam, New York, 13676) 

-1 WIL)P: variety of Keissert compounds2 have been 
prepared from quinolines3 and isoquinoline~~ and 
their value as synthetic intermediates demon- 
strated. \Ve now report the first synthesis of a 
Keissert compound froin a diaza-heterocyclic 
c o nipou nd . 

Reaction of phthalazine (0.05 mole), benzoyl 
chloride (0.2 mole), and potassium cyanide (0.2 
mole) in inethylene chloride-water5 gave a (560; 
yield of solid,* 1n.p. 163-164" (from ethanol), 
which was demonstrated to be (I) by its analysis, 
infrared spectra, and reactions. 

Hydrolysis of (I) in concentrated hydrochloric 
acid in the presence of 2,4-dinitrophenylhydra~ine~ 
gave a quantitative yield of benzaldehyde 2,4- 
tlinitrophenylhydrazone, while hydrolysis with 

hydrobroniic acid in acetic acid7 gave an 89% yield 
of phthalazine- l-carboxylic acid hydrobromide,* 

Treatment of (I) with methyl iodide and sodium 
hydride in dimethylformamidea gave a near 
quantitative yield of (TI),* n1.p. 143-145" (from 
ethanol). Hydrolysis of (11) with sodium hydr- 
oxide solution gave a near quantitative yield of 1- 
methylphthalazine. 

11i.p. 198-200°. 

(Received, Decewi.ber 91h , 1966; Corn. 973.) 

* Correct analytical data has been obtained for all new compounds. 
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